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OUCH! 

 

It's not clear if this colourful insect is 
resting on someone's hand or feeding on 
it.  See it and some of its chums in Groups. 

GETTING THE POINT 

This urchin appears to 
have mischief in mind.  
Find out where he and 
his pals can be spotted 
in Picture Gallery. 

 

 

 

 

BUZZ BACK 

With the re-emergence of monthly 
meetings, albeit courtesy of Zoom 
technology, The Buzz feature has also 
returned in this issue.  It has the usual 
announcements from the Chairman and a 
summary of the guest speaker's talk. 

CHAT LINE 

Chit-Chat needs readers to keep sending 
in pictures, anecdotes, funny stuff etc.  
You can send it to me via the message 
bird. 

MAKE CONTACT 

Use the link incorporated in the Chit-Chat 
heading to access our website, and the 
various message birds to contact group 
facilitators, as well as the Chairman, 
Secretary,  Groups Coordinator - and me.  
Safe links to other websites 
may also appear.  

 
Jim Hamilton  

THE BIZ  

AGM 

Our next virtual meeting will be the AGM 
on 19th August.  Using Zoom, members 
will be able to hear the Chairman's 
welcome, discuss matters arising from the 
minutes of the 2019 AGM, approve the 

appointment of an independent examiner 
of our accounts and elect Committee 
members. 

Entertainment will be provided by John 
Rankin and, at the end of the meeting, we 
will be able to chat in the breakout rooms. 

FEATURES  
THE BIZ 1 

THE BUZZ 2 

GROUPS 5 

DID YOU KNOW ...? 8 

FUN AND GAMES 10 

WHIMSY 12 

PICTURE GALLERY 14 

PUZZLE SOLUTIONS 22 

CONTACTS 23 

 

 

CHIT -CHAT  
 

THE NEWSLETTER OF  

EAST RENFREWSHIRE U3A 

SCOTTISH CHARITY NO. SCO44004 

 No. 85     July 2020  

https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/mailing/p:69517
http://u3asites.org.uk/code/u3asite.php?site=143&page=0


2 
 

SUBS 

Subscriptions for continuing U3A 
membership became due on 30th June.  If 
you've not yet renewed your membership, 
you have until 31st August to do so before 
it expires. 

The preferred method is to set up a 
standing order with your bank.  The 

standing order form can be downloaded 
by clicking on the appropriate link on the 
right hand column in the Membership 
page.  Alternatively, you can send a 
cheque for £24 (made payable to 
'University Third Age') to the Membership 
Secretary Brenda Mason at 36 Sanquhar 
Drive, Crookston, Glasgow G53 7FT.

 
MEMORY STUDY 

¶ Do you know how good is your 
memory in everyday life? 

¶ How often you forget to do things 
(e.g., make a phone call) or recall 
facts and episodes from your past?  

¶ Do you know how good are people 
in other age groups, than yours, at 
these tasks? 

A research team at the University of 
Hertfordshire (UK) invites you to take part 
in a new online study which focuses on 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ŜǊǊƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
their knowledge and beliefs about the 
frequency of these errors in different age 

groups.  It takes about 30-40 minutes to 
complete on a laptop or mobile phone.  
No identifiable information will be 
collected. 

You can access the survey by clicking 
on the link below: 
https://herts.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/S
V_3eZn0v07OxIj2fP. 

This study has received ethical approval 
from the UH ethics committee. Protocol 
Number: LMS/PGT/UH//04180.  If you 
have any questions, please contact 
principal investigator PhD Student Brigita 
Brazauskiene at 
b.brazauskiene@herts.ac.uk.

 

THE BUZZ  

JULY MEETING 

 

https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/50180
https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/50180
https://herts.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3eZn0v07OxIj2fP
https://herts.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3eZn0v07OxIj2fP
b.brazauskiene@herts.ac.uk
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Pictured above are just a few of the many 
attendees at our first virtual monthly 
meeting which went remarkably well. 
Douglas Yates began the event by 
announcing that we have 523 members, 
of whom 141 have yet to pay their 
subscriptions for 
2020/21.   

He also 
congratulated Ian 
Macpherson on the 
recent publication of 
his book A Scotsman's 
Odyssey.  Ian assures 
us it is currently 
available on Amazon.  

The guest speaker was our own Marbe 
McNeill.  With the aid of some stunning 
photographs, she described a visit she and 

her husband made to South America last 
September. 

The first country visited was Peru - 
Land of Plenty - which she informed us is 
60% rainforest and 30% mountains.  There 
they visited Machu Picchu, the 15th 
century Inca capital nearly 8,000 feet up in 
the Andes, which was granted UNESCO 
World Heritage status in 1983. 

 
Machu Picchu 

https://oytscotland.org.uk/2020/06/a-scotsmans-odyssey/
https://oytscotland.org.uk/2020/06/a-scotsmans-odyssey/
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While cruising on the Amazon the 
McNeills got close to some of the 
fascinating wildlife, such as condors, 
anacondas and piranhas. 

 
Amazon Cruising 

They also visited former Inca capital Cusco, 
another World Heritage site, and Lake 
Titicaca.  On the lake they went on to one of 
the 120 floating islands made of reeds. 

 
Reed buildings on Lake Titicaca. 

In the 62 mile-long Colca Canyon they 
encountered condors ς sacred birds of the 
Incas. 

 
Condors in Flight 

On the border between Argentina and 
Brazil they saw Iguazu Falls - the widest in 
the world 

 
Iguazu Falls 

 
Sugar Loaf Mountain 

The journey ended in Rio de Janeiro, 
where the fantastic sights included the 
famous Sugar Loaf Mountain. Through a 
mist they also saw the 30 metre high 
Christ the Redeemer statue, erected in 
1931.  

 
Christ the Redeemer 
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GROUPS  

ART TOGETHER 

The Art Together Group has 
been busy lately.  Anne Sykes 
produced the three pictures 
on the left, and Willie Dyer 
created the other two.  

 

 

 

 

 

ENJOY THE ARTS 
Lilias Dunlop reminds us that  
the Baillie Gifford Borders Book Festival  
offers a range of speakers every Sunday 
until 27th September.  

There is also a sale of artwork under 
£500 by Academicians at the Royal 
Scottish Academy and the  Academicians 
in Isolation. ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅΩǎ 
website. 

Despite cancellation of ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
Edinburgh Art Festival, ten artists from 
previous festivals have been asked to 
mark what would have been their 2020 

https://bordersbookfestival.org/
https://www.royalscottishacademy.org/
https://www.royalscottishacademy.org/
https://www.royalscottishacademy.org/exhibitions/academicians-in-isolation/
https://www.royalscottishacademy.org/exhibitions/academicians-in-isolation/
https://www.edinburghartfestival.com/
https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/96294
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festival contributions. (30th July ς 30th 
August). 

The Royal Glasgow Institute of the Fine 
ArtsΩ ƻŦŦŜǊǎ Thoughts Are Free, the first 
online exhibition to be held across the RGI 
social media and website this summer.  
The title comes from Die Gedanken Sind 
Frei (Thoughts Are Free), a German song 
which has been used as a symbol of hope 
during troubling periods throughout 
history. 

The V & A Dundee will reopen on 
Thursday 27th August 2020.  Entry is by 
advance booking only and the museum is 
closed on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  The 
± ϧ !Ωǎ aŀǊȅ vǳŀƴǘ ŜȄƘƛbition will run 
until 17th January 2021.  Telephone 
01382 411 611 or email 
tickets@vandadundee.org. 

For music lovers the BBC Proms 
Programme for 2020  is available online 
until 12th September and RSNO Sunday 
Sounds provides live 
screened performances by 
RSNO musicians from their 
homes at 3.00pm. from 30 
July ς 30 August.  

NATURE WATCH 

The theme for July was Bugs and Beasties 
and our Nature Watchers rose to the 
challenge with some great photos and 
observations. Most unusual was William 
5ȅŜǊΩǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ /ƛƴƴŀōŀǊ aƻǘƘΣ 
but interesting 
contributions include 
damselflies, butterflies, 
spiders, bees, midges, 
snails  and slugs. 

 

 

 

 

 

QUIZ 

Rosalind Holmes and 
Catriona Matheson won 
ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǉǳƛȊ with a 
magnificent score of 97.  

https://theroyalglasgowinstituteofthefinearts.co.uk/2020/07/14/thoughts-are-free-online-exhibition/
https://www.vam.ac.uk/dundee
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/articles/384LXFP6B13d4q2GnLx8HGy/unveiling-the-2020-bbc-proms
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/articles/384LXFP6B13d4q2GnLx8HGy/unveiling-the-2020-bbc-proms
https://www.rsno.org.uk/sunday/
https://www.rsno.org.uk/sunday/
https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/29686
https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/104946
https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/97916
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READING 

Members of Mearns 1 and 2 found 
Caroline BondΩǎ The Second Child a good 
and easy read.  LǘΩǎ 
about how a woman 
takes the wrong child 
home from the 
maternity hospital, 
how the mistake is 
discovered and the 
emotional 
rollercoaster that 
ensues. 

They also recommend A Gentleman in 
Moscow by Amor Towles. This novel 
about Count Alexander Ilyich Rostov, 
ordered by a Bolshevik tribunal to spend 

the rest of his life in a 
luxury hotel in the 
heart of Moscow, 
draws you into life in 
that hotel, what can be 
seen from its windows 
and his escape from his 
luxurious 
imprisonment.  

Mearns оΩǎ book this 
month was Girl by 
Edna O'Brien.  Not an 
easy read but 
worthwhile, this is a 
harrowing story of a 
young girl's survival 
after she and other 
girls are abducted by 
Nigerian terrorists and suffer the horrors 
of a brutal code of violence.  

Mearns 4 members 
were divided in their 
opinions of Ben 
9ƭǘƻƴΩǎ Identity Crisis.  
Overall, they found it 
amusing but thought it 
had too many things 
going on at once, and 
was very British TV- 

centred. However, they were all glad they 
had read it, and would recommend it.  

This month Mearns 5 
read Olive Kitteridge by 
Elizabeth Strout.  was 
divided in their 
opinion.  This novel is 
in 15 vignettes 
providing glimpses into 
the everyday lives of a 
group of people in a 

small town in Maine. The central 
character Olive, a retired schoolteacher, is 
indomitable, unpredictable and 
compassionate, in contrast to her gentle 
cheerful husband Henry.  

For the Spoken Word 
Group, Marbe McNeill 
recommends 10 
Minutes 38 Seconds in 
this Strange World by 
Elif Shafak.  The title 
relates to the time it 
takes the protagonist 
LeilaΩǎ brain to close 
down as the Turkish 
prostitute is murdered.  In a series of 
flashbacks, we find out about her and the 
five outcast friends who become her new 
family in Istanbul.  Although a work of 
fiction, this book is set in the мффлΩǎΣ a 
turbulent time in Turkey and gives an 
insight into the life of a girl 
growing up in a strict 
Muslim household.   

WALKING 

This month our walkers were challenged 
to follow some clues to find places - with a 
friend, family member or on their own - 
and send a selfie.  Gwen Johnson and Joy 
King found their way to the summit of 
Neilston Pad, while Dorothy Marshall, 
Bruce Cutler, Vikki Sanders and Maureen 
Campbell arrived at the Old Snuff Mill in 
Cathcart. 

https://u3asites.org.uk/eastrenfrewshire/page/3410
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In August monthly 
walks proper will 
restart.  In accordance 
with government rules, 
each walk we will have 
ten households in two 
bubbles - five 
households in each. 
The second bubble will 
follow the first after a 5 
minute 
interval.  

 

 

DID YOU KNOW é? 

TAX TIP 

Tax Help for Older People's tip for July is 
about tax on interest from savings.  The 
new tax-free Personal Savings Allowance 
(PSA) introduced on 6th April 2016.  Basic 
rate taxpayers can earn up to £1,000 of 
interest on their savings each tax year (or 

£500 for higher rate taxpayers) without 
paying any tax. 
If tax is due, HMRC can use information 
provided directly by banks and building 
societies about any savings interest 
income you receive to send you a bill at 
the end of the tax year (a P800) and/or 
amend your tax code if you are employed 


